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	To improve job prospects for low-skill, low-income Baltimore residents, city officials need to link potential workers with new workplace developments, said Richard P. Clinch, director of economic research at the University of Baltimore’s Jacob France Institute. 

“That would be my No. 1 recommendation if the mayor called me,” he said. 

Clinch yesterday released part of the 2003 Job Gap Study at a forum entitled “The State of Working America.” The report did note an overall improvement: 1.8 job seekers per available job in 2000 versus 2.9 in 1997. 

In the report, he also suggests creating more jobs, improving public transportation and bettering education and job training opportunities for low-skill, low-income Baltimore workers. 

Anirban Basu, director of the Regional Economic Studies Institute at Towson University, said transportation is the most critical issue because many entry-level jobs aren’t in the city or adjacent counties. 

However, there aren’t enough financial or political resources to address transportation in a meaningful way, he added. 

“The key is to endow people with the skills they need to be accepted by employers who offer not only jobs, but career paths,” Basu said. “It can be in the form of relevant programs at community colleges, vocational programs in high school … but the key is to invest in people, and if you do that, it may be the case that people find a way to circumvent the transportation issue, the child care issue.” 

City officials should, for example, invest in the University of Maryland Biotechnology Institute, which provides training, to ensure city residents have skills necessary to secure jobs that would normally go to county residents, Clinch said. 

He said key future opportunities for low-skill, low-income workers include: 

  Tourism-related development, such as the proposed 750-room Hilton Hotel adjacent to the Baltimore Convention Center. 

  Recent developments, including occupancy of the Can Company, Montgomery Park and Tide Point. 

  Proposed high-tech development, such as the East Baltimore Biotech Park and the University of Maryland Baltimore Research Park. 

“That’s huge,” Clinch said of the latter. “That would reshape the city. It could recast the city’s economic performance.” 

But another study in September, “Subsidizing the Low Road: Economic Development in Baltimore,” done by a group called Good Jobs First, found that many of the assumptions behind the biotechnology park’s public-benefit projections are “overly optimistic.” 

The research must first succeed and create commercialized drugs to benefit Baltimore residents, according to the report. 

“Most such jobs are 10 to 20 years away, and there is no guarantee production will occur in the city. Nor is there any guarantee the companies will stay once they succeed,” the authors wrote. 

Chauna Brocht, an author of the study, said her main concern is that quality standards be applied to each job created through publicly subsidized projects so workers have adequate pay and benefits. 

“You can make those jobs pay well,” she emphasized. 
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